
Minutes of TRR LVG Committee Meeting – 12 December 2017
ATTENDEES:  Pierre Miles, David Dawson, Paul Richardson, Brian Chidwick, Phil Sanford, Jon Marshall, Chris Glasbey
AGENDA


Apologies for Absence

1  Minutes and actions of previous meeting

2 2017 AGM and 2018 Kick-Off Meeting

a. Bookings

b. Awards – BCR and Concours

c. Reports

3 Programme for 2018

a. Main Events

i. Trip to N France in May/June2018

ii. Cars on Ramps at Robsport – 7 April

iii. Drive-It-Day – 22 April (weekend event?)

iv. Autumn social event (Ladies’ Day?)

b. Policy for the remainder of the year

4 MSA: Social Runs and Touring Assemblies  (response to draft discussed previously?)
5 TRunnion, TR Action, Facebook, website 
6 2018 Committee Meetings   (Feb, May, July, Oct, Dec,?)
7 Date and venue of next meeting:  TBD

8 AOB

MINUTES OF MEETING

Apologies for Absence

No apologies as everybody came.
1. Minutes and actions of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as correct.  

Review of Actions

All outstanding actions, including new actions from this meeting are shown in the table below.

All actions that were closed at previous meetings have been deleted from this table and reference should be made if necessary to previous minutes.

	#
	Description
	Actionee
	Due

	67
	LVG Trip to France

7/3/17:  After the discussion, Phil agreed to provide Brian with some words to publicise the plans for 2018 for inclusion in TRunnion.

9/5/17: Article included.  Action closed.

4/7/17:  Phil and David to continue discussions with Scenic Continental Car Tours on the basis of 6-8 nights in France, starting towards the end of May 2018.

3/10/17:  Phil and David to continue discussions and propose a draft based on crossing to France on Tuesday 5 June and returning to the UK on Wed 13 June.  Action continues.
12/12/17:  After several exchanges with SCCT and potential travellers, the final arrangements will be based on channel crossings on 4 June and 12 June.  Hotels have been selected.  It was reported that at this time, there were only three cars/passengers signed up with SCCT, although others will do so in the next few days.  There is likely to be space on this trip for another car/passengers and this will be made known to group members at the next group meeting.  Action closed.
	Phil
Phil / David

	ASAP

1/11/17
Closed

	72
	4/7/17:  2017 AGM and 2018 KO:  David took an action to investigate the feasibility and cost of using the Chesfield Downs Centre for this event on 21 Jan 2018.

3/10/17:  David and Phil to visit Mt Pleasant GC to confirm the booking, pay the deposit and obtain details regarding the menu options.
12/12/17:  Booking confirmed, deposit placed.  Notices sent out to members, including form to declare menu choices for those attending the KOL.  Current bookings total only 6, however.  Pierre took an action to fully publicise the AGM/KOL at the next group meeting.
	David

David / Phil
Pierre
	3/10/17
1/11/17 
17/12/17

	73
	3/10/17: 2018 Calendar: Having reduced the number of suitable photographs down to a manageable number, Pierre took an action to produce a draft of the calendar that can be reviewed finally by the committee on 24 October.
12/12/17:  Calendar reviewed, short list completed.  Pierre made the final selection and completed the calendar design.  Forty copies printed by Triographics, Knebworth and are now on sale to members.  Some copies have been given to appropriate TR recipients and to The Cock Inn.  Action closed.
	Pierre


	23 /10/17

Closed

	74
	3/10/17: Contact Lists: It is proposed to have dual contact lists for all communications, where one will list all LVG members and the other only those who have registered for all communications.
12/12/17: Concept has been promulgated to LVG members in the TRunnion and briefly discussed at the November group meeting.  The opportunity offered  by the imminent AGM will be used to further publicise the intention , following which Brian  will produce the shorter distribution list listing those members who have ‘opted in’ to receive all communications.  Action on Pierre to mention the committee’s intention during the GL report at the AGM.
	Brian

Pierre
	1/12/17

21/1/18


2. 2017 AGM and 2018 Kick-Off Lunch
a. Bookings 
Details, including menu options, have been distributed for a couple of weeks but at this time there are only 6 confirmed bookings for the lunch.  It was considered that there might be some confusion between the KOL and the mention of a ‘Christmas Lunch’ at the December group meeting and that we should therefore drop any mention of Christmas when discussing the December meeting.  At the December meeting, members will be reminded of the AGM/KOL and to reduce any concerns, also reminded that attendance at the AGM does not include an obligation to participate in the KOL.  Pierre took an action to make this clear at the December meeting.
b. Awards:  Bent Con Rod  and Concours Trophies
There was much discussion regarding the eligibility criteria for people to be considered for our awards, covering mainly whether or not recipients should be a TRR member in general or an LVG member in particular, or indeed a member at all.  It was decided that as the awards are made by the LVG committee, then ultimately it is for the committee to decide the criteria and not rely on any input from other parts of the TRR, such as Head Office or area officers past or present.  The level of membership of any potential recipient would however, be used whenever there is more than one candidate considered worthy of the award.  On this basis, the trophies will be awarded at the AGM to the following people: 
BCR for significant contribution to LVG activities:  xxx

Concours for a new car coming into the LVG: xxx

Deciding on who should receive the BCR took quite a while, so it was agreed to make a special one-off award to xxx for their significant contribution over recent years.

c. Reports
As is normal, the AGM will be when the Group Leader and the Treasurer present their summaries of events during 2017 and expectations for 2018.
It was noted that all of the existing committee members were willing to continue in post.  There was some discussion regarding the possibility of limited tenure of members and the idea of having 2 members (for instance) on a rolling basis leave the committee each year and stand for re-election and so make it easier for other LVG members to offer themselves for selection.  In this way, it may be possible to introduce new and possibly younger members to help in running the group.  This is something likely to be discussed through the coming year.
3. Programme for 2018

a. Main Events
i) Trip to France in June:  Final details settled, now awaiting commitment by those who have expressed an intention to participate.  One vacant space will be advertised at the Group Meeting in December.
ii) Cars on Ramps at Robsport on 7 April:  date confirmed and invitations to participate will be made at the group meetings.  A maximum of 12 cars can be accepted and participation will be on a ‘first come, first served’ basis.  Booking requests to be made to Pierre.
iii)  Drive-It-Day on 22 April: LVG will participate in this FBHVC event, although no details have yet been made.  Possible venues include Bressingham and Kentwell, although the Camb Followers will be asked to see if there is scope to have a joint event, as for 2017.
iv)  Autumn Social Event:  No details yet settled, although there is an intention to involve our ladies in deciding the nature of this event.  It was agreed that should this involve a meal somewhere, that a lunch event would be preferable to a tea.
b. Policy for the remainder of the year
After a little discussion, it was agreed that we would publicise one event each month that can be considered worthwhile and to which we believe some members would readily commit to attend, especially the committee members.  Having reviewed previous events and some new events not previously attended, it was decided that we would publicise the following:
April: Drive-It-Day (22April)


May:  Deal Music and Motor Show (26 May)

June: Bicester Flywheel (23/24 June)

July: Shine and Show Evening (11 July)

August: Welland Valley Wander
(19 August)
Sept/Oct: TBD
For something totally different, Jon suggested that we have a quiz at meetings and offered to put together a quiz for one of our imminent meetings to gauge the level of interest.  This suggestion was well received and we look forward to its trial.
4. MSA:  Social runs and Touring Assemblies
It was agreed at the previous meeting that concerns regarding organisers’ liability in association with the MSA governance that we must respect, could be met by ensuring that the documentation associated with any driving event organised by the LVG must include a set text.  A text was discussed at the meeting and included in the minutes of the previous meeting to allow a few weeks of consideration before the final decision.  After a short discussion, the text was agreed and the decision confirmed to include it in all future documentation for LVG driving events .  The text is repeated here:

TRR LVG Event: xxxxxx

This event is a ‘social run’ as defined in the MSA Year Book 2017.  The following points must be noted in regard to this event:

· It is non-competitive, untimed and no prizes are awarded.

· The route information provided is advisory only, with participants being free to choose to follow all, some or none of it as they wish.  Any intermediate check points are purely for information.

· Start times are given to participants in order to avoid as far as practicable a convoy situation developing.  If you find yourself in a convoy situation, please amend your speed so as to not cause frustration to other road users.  There is no finishing time for completion of the event. 

· By participating in this event, you accept that the TR Register and Lea Valley Group shall not be held responsible for any mishap, injury or damage arising from participation in this event.

5. Communications (TRunnion, TR Action, Facebook, Website)

TRunnion:  Considered by all to be of a high standard.  There was a short discussion regarding some minor layout details, but nothing fundamental.
TR Action:  No comment.

Facebook: No comment other than regret that not many members appear to be accessing it, probably through a misplaced fear of loss of privacy.
Website:  No comment except there was a little criticism regarding the ease of finding information, but this is probably a feature of the website beyond LVG control.
A comment was raised concerning WhatsApp and its potential use as an instant messaging service to closed groups.  It has been found extremely useful for those who participated in the trip to Belgium for the Spa Francorchamps Classic and it has been suggested that it could have a wider use within the LVG.  As a trials step towards wider use in the LVG, several committee members agreed to set up an LVG Committee group to gauge its usefulness.  It was pointed out that WhatsApp uses end-to-end encryption that makes it next to impossible for privacy to be lost.  The application can be used to send photographs, videos and enables telephone conversations with other WhatsApp users, all with end-to-end-encryption and because it uses internet connections, at zero cost as long as long as your data allowance is not exceeded.
6. 2018 Committee Meetings

To be decided at the February 2018 meeting.
7. Venue and Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 6 February 2018 – venue to be decided. 
8. AOB

Phil asked us to consider the possibility of introducing technical teaching sessions, as is being done through the TSSC.  Typically, topics would cover how to do basic maintenance and to identify/repair minor faults, covering such things as timing, tappets, carburettors, points, brake bleeding, greasing and oil checks.  It was thought a good idea but as before when such ideas have been aired, it comes down to finding a suitable location at which to do such things.  This is a subject to which we will no doubt return during the year.
After thanking David Dawson for once again hosting us, and thanking the committee for its the support throughout, Pierre closed the meeting.
MEETING CLOSED
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